

Government of Newfoundland & Labrador Offshore
Government of Newfoundland and Labrador
Department of Natural Resources
Regulatory Affairs

July 16, 2010

Ms. Elizabeth Young
Environmental Assessment Officer
Canada-Newfoundland and Labrador Offshore Petroleum Board
Fifth Floor, TD Place
140 Water Street
St. John's, NL
A1C 6C6

Dear Ms. Young:

Re: ExxonMobil Canada Properties - Hebron Project Draft Comprehensive Study Report

Thank you for your letter of June 16, 2010 and the attached report regarding the proposed development project. We have reviewed the comprehensive study report and are satisfied that the report is complete for the purposes of the Canadian Environmental Assessment Act and that the factors described in the Scoping Document have been adequately addressed.

We look forward to receiving continued updates on the ExxonMobil Canada Properties - Hebron Project.

Best Regards

John G. Oliver

**Environmental Compliance Specialist**